MINUTES – October 20, 2008
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday October 20, 2008 in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Jeff Tate, Joe Riffle, Ty Tracy, Bob Hathaway, and Judy Karchner, and Monte Porter. Also present were Deb Wallace of The Press, Police Chief Roy Whitehead, Officer Steve Gilkerson, Works Administrator Bob Rickard, Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles, Scott Schroeder of Poggemeyer Design Group(PDG), Karen Schepman, Margaret Sattler, and BOPA Member Larry Shue.
Mayor Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of October 6 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION

Scott Schroeder from PDG presented the following information:
· Traffic light at Walnut and Main Streets will need to be updated with a controller device that will allow the traffic to flow through the Village. A pendant would also be installed to allow pedestrians to cross the road.

· Traffic light at Elm and Main Streets is no longer warranted. ODOT wants it removed. Chief Whitehead questioned if the Village could keep the light if it was only working during restricted hours (school times).Mr. Schroeder will take that question to ODOT.
· Mr. Schroeder reported that there is grant monies available for the Safe Routes to School (SRTS) project. There is $4,000 - $5,000 available to develop a safety study. ODOT will be funding the study 100% and paying directly the ODOT selected consultant, DGL, to assist in the study. Once the study has been turned into a plan, there will be a maximum of $250,000 for infrastructure consideration. Funding announcements are anticipated in March 2009. Runion will have a resolution prepared for a Special Meeting on October 29, 2008, so the Village can meet the November 3 deadline for the application.
· Issue 2 grant money has been approved on the District level for Phase II of the Sewer Separation Project in the amount of $275,000.
· The original floor plan from the Utilities Building on Lime Rd. was presented for review. Schroeder indicated that although the building was designed for an addition, it was important to remember that a firewall would have to be installed to keep the building up to code. It was his estimation that it would take $120 per sq. ft. to add on to the building.

· Discussion was held about the Endeavor and Woodpointe Developments and the continuing questions about the rear storm sewers, and whether they are private or Village owned.
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AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION CONTINUED- Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles updated Council on the Lopez Property on South Street. Rowles reported that Mr. Lopez has cleaned up several areas of concern. Lopez has said that he will continue to work on cleaning up the yard, and he will be putting up a privacy fence in the spring.

Mr. Rowles also noted that he had the Chief check the plates on the vehicles at the Donnell residence on Water Street. There are seven vehicles, and all are owned by Mr. Donnell. Chief Whitehead recommended to Donnell that he put up a fence to conceal the cars from the neighbors view. The neighbors have complained that he is running a business from his residence. At this time there is no proof of a business at the residence, but Rowles will continue to monitor the situation. 
CORRESPONDENCE- Mayor Harman read a letter of Thanks from the Lime Fest Committee for the Utilities Department’s help in setting up picnic tables and electrical outlets for the festival.
OLD BUSINESS- Runion requested that the effective date of the Personnel Manual be extended from November 1,2008 to January 1, 2009 due to complications in finalizing the Manual. Tate made a motion to extend the effective date of the Personnel Manual to January 1,2009. Karchner second. VOTE – Yeas- Tate, Karchner, Hathaway, Porter, Riffle, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
REPORTS
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle –No report.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway reported that Karchner, Tracy, and he had attended the Township Meeting on October 8. As many people are conserving any way that they can, many are interested in windmills as an alternative for supplying energy to their homes. The Village has had resident’s inquiry about windmills. Hathaway suggested that Council consider legislation to address this issue.  
Hathaway requested that a Committee meeting be set to review possible internship at the Water Treatment Plant. Meeting set for Wednesday, October 29 at 6:00 pm.

ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Karchner- No Report.
FINANCE – Tracy reported that he had been in contact with Ohio Sign Company, and they will be sending a quote to upgrade the sign by the Post Office.
Tracy reported that Runion will be checking into another Company to supply the mats for all buildings. There have been some charges to the account with no services rendered.
Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1456 in the amount of $80,690.52. Karchner second. VOTE – Yeas-  Tracy, Tate, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Riffle. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
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PUBLIC SAFETY – Tate- No Report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Porter – No report. Porter thanked everyone for the card and words of sympathy during the passing of his grandfather.
.
WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· North Branch Nursery of Pemberville donated 5 trees to the Village. The trees have been planted in the parks.

· The fire hydrants will be flushed the week of October 27TH.
·  The streets/alleys are being resurfaced to meet the change order with Precision Paving. Streets/alleys to be done are South St.(Lueke to Grande), Garage by Village Park, Busch St.(First to Main), Alley(Walnut to Portage), George(Erie to College)
· The AMP-OH conference is from Oct 28-30 in Columbus.

· The seasonal banners are in and hung on the light poles in the Downtown area. The Village will be responsible for storing and changing out the banners.
· There will be a meeting with Rossford officials on Thursday, October 23 at 10:00 am in Council Chambers. This meeting is to give them information about the Downtown project. They are considering a similar project. 
· Gary Jeanette and Kris Gerwin will be attending a wastewater monthly reporting training session on Thursday, October 23.
· Six applications have been submitted for the Lineman position. An Administrative & Personnel meeting has been set for November 1 at 8:30am to review the applications.
· The bids for painting the Town Hall have been reviewed to make sure that all bids were submitted for the same work. One bid was changed, John Kruse added $200.00 to his previous bid. Making his bid $1,500.00.

POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Whitehead presented a letter of resignation from Officer Charlie Pump. Officer Pump has accepted a position with the Sheriff’s Office.
Chief Whitehead then introduced Officer Steve Gilkerson, and recommended that he be promoted to a full-time Officer. He will need to pass a physical exam, and he’ll also have a six month probation period. Chief Whitehead recommended an hourly pay rate of $12.50, and $13.00 per hour after the six month probation. Tate made a motion to grant the $12.50 per hour pay rate, and $13.00 per hour after a six month probation. Tracy second. VOTE – Yeas- Tate, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Riffle. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
Chief Whitehead presented the monthly report for review. Council questioned the recent break ins, and what was being done. Chief Whitehead stated that only the facts can be reported, and at this time only one home had been entered. Chief Whitehead reported that he had put extra patrols on at night, but so far it has not produced any new information.
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CLERK-TREASURER-Runion- No report
NEW BUSINESS-Mayor Harman appointed the committee for FACTA (Fair Accurate Credit Reporting Act). The committee members are Dawn Bockbrader, Kris Gerwin, Bob Hathaway, John Courtney, and Larry Shue. This committee will be responsible to develop policies for the Village to adopt about the Identity Theft laws that will be taking effect on November 1, 2008.
MAYORS REPORT- Mayor Harman reported that the Sandusky County Leadership Board met him, Chief Whitehead, and Bob Rickard at Flag Park for their annual meeting.
Mayor Harman complimented the completion of the Rt. 20 project.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:23p.m.
__________________________                                   ________________________

Clerk/Treasurer Barbara J. Runion                                Mayor Richard A. Harman
